## CAMPTON PUBLIC LIBRARY BUILDING COMMITTEE MINUTES FROM AUGUST 25, 2022 Public Meeting Town Hall 6:30 p.m.

After an introduction about the efforts of the Library Study Committee over the past 7 years, Jason Lacombe and Ryan Cloutier from SMP Architect Firm presented four sketches of possible floor plans for a new Campton Public Library. Approximately 25 Campton residents discussed the pros and cons of each sketch. Aspects discussed included:

- Adequate, library-only parking
- Community room evening access
- Maintain as much wooded area
- Study/tutoring rooms
- Safety concerns for children's area
- Septic and well access
- Screened porch for reading
- Security concerns
- Internet/Computer upgrades
- Easy access/parking for elderly
- Energy/solar efficiency
- Movable walls
- Outdoor area for storytelling/games
- Quiet reading areas
- Concerns of DPW: trucks, dust, noise
- Staff and storage concerns

Jason and Ryan will take these suggestions and concerns into consideration as they come up with one sketch which will be presented to the committee on September 15 and at a Public Meeting on October 3. The understanding is that this new building it will be open with all-day access for Campton patrons.

Committee Members Present: Nancy Donahue, Carolyn Hill, Brooke Sullivan, Timmee Whitmore, Kelly Wieser, Mary O'Brien

Respectfully submitted, Mary A. O'Brien, Chair